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In this issue:

· State Budget Conference Committee Action
· Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update
· News Release on Metro’s New Board Chair Assumes Duties July 1
· Media Inquiry into Metro’s New Fare Structure Begins Sunday, July 1
· KABC Interviews Staff on Metro’s Congestion Pricing Plan
· Upcoming CEO Meeting and Events


	State Budget Conference Committee Action

The State Budget Conference Committee today is in the process of making its recommendations on a proposed State Budget including recommendations regarding public transit.  The Committee recommended approval of taking $551 million from the Public Transportation Account for the following:

· $339 for General Fund expenditures (which pays for transportation bond debt service).
· $129 million for regional occupational center transportation.
· $83 million for repayment of Prop 42 loans.
The committee also recommended that similar amounts be shifted from the Public Transit Account in future years to be used primarily for debt relief.  It is anticipated that the Legislature will pass a budget early next week, prior to the July 4th holiday recess.  This is the beginning of the process so there may be more cuts.  It is entirely possible that before the budget is completed, more money can be taken away from public transportation.

Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update

The Southern California Consensus Trade Corridor Infrastructure (TCIF) Working Group met today to discuss the allocation process for the Proposition 1B TCIF bond proceeds.  Representatives from the Port of Los Angeles, Port of Long Beach, ACTA, ACECA, RCTC, SANBAG, OCTA and Metro participated in the discussions.

The group discussed a number of issues including the allocation calculation formula, the proposed phasing of 1B funds and the application process.  Some participants raised concerns that Business, Transportation and Housing Secretary Dale Bonner has been told that Southern California is not working cooperatively on these issues.  The participants agreed that it would be beneficial for the region to send a group-sponsored letter to Secretary Bonner reaffirming the collective effort of the Southern California Consensus Working Group. SANBAG CEO Tony Grasso would like to send the letter next week.

The next meeting is scheduled for July 16th.

News Release on Metro’s New Board Chair Assumes Duties July 1
Media Relations distributed a news release today noting that Santa Monica City Council Member Pam O’Connor becomes Metro’s new Board Chair on July 1. The release also notes that she has served on the Board of Directors since 2001 representing the Westside and South Bay cities.  She has been a member of the Santa Monica City Council since 1994.

Media Inquiry into Metro’s New Fare Structure Begins Sunday, July 1
A reporter from Spanish language channel 62 KRCA-TV today requested a statement regarding the implementation of new Metro Bus and Metro Rail fares, which will began Sunday, July 1.  Staff explained that this is the second time in the last 12 years that Metro has significantly modified its fare structure, needed to offset a $1.8 billion budget operating deficit forecasted over the next 10 years.  A story is expected to run later today.

KABC Interviews Staff on Metro’s Congestion Pricing Plan
Metro’s Chief Planning Officer Carol Inge was interviewed today by KABC-TV for a story they are doing regarding Board action yesterday calling for the agency to begin developing a congestion pricing plan by 2010.  The plan would include toll roads, charging motorists for driving in the most congested part of the city, increasing the cost of parking or implementing a fee based on how many miles a driver travels in a given period of time.  The story is expected to air later today.  Media Relations staff also did interviews with KFI radio as well.

Upcoming CEO Meeting and Events
Next week, I will be meeting separately with Board Chair Pam O'Connor, Los Angeles City Councilmember Jan Perry, and Art Chan, Highway Director of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee.  In addition, I will host visiting Administrator James Simpson from the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and the FTA Delegation on their scheduled tour of Metro's Gold Line Eastside Extension and Exposition Light Rail Projects.  Finally, I will be attending the Expo Board Meeting.
Happy New Year!
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